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9th February 2007

Dear Sir or Madam, 

Fenland Open Space Specific Issues & Options Paper

Thank you for giving the Home Builders Federation the opportunity to comment on the above mentioned document.

Q.’s 10 & 11

Circular 5/2005 sets out five ‘tests of reasonableness’ which requires all planning obligations sought by authorities to be:

· necessary

· relevant to planning

· directly related to the proposed development

· fairly and reasonably related in scale and kind to the proposed development and 

· reasonable in all other respects. 

Circular 5/2005 (paragraph B5) clarifies that in order to be acceptable planning obligations sought must satisfy all five of these tests. 

Thus the review of plans, policies, strategies and guidance will need to assess whether it is compatible with the key piece of Government legislation on Planning Obligations (Circular 5/2005). 

It should also take into account the fact that there may be aspects of the requirements which conflict with other sustainability priorities. In that regard I am thinking of the financial implications of these requirements. It is clearly the case that the imposition of planning requirements will have a significant impact on development viability which could conceivably prevent development occurring so being counter-productive to the achievement of this key sustainability objective. The financial implications of any requirements need to be properly assessed, as do the implications for ensuring that everyone has the opportunity of a decent home.

The approach to be adopted should be one that complies with the five tests set out in Circular 5/2005. Namely that it should only seek provision of facilities or contributions towards them when they satisfy all of the five tests. Quite simply it will not be in accordance with these tests to seek contributions from all development. Policy should be sufficiently flexible to ensure that development delivers the scale and degree of infrastructure made necessary by that development and to mitigate any impacts arising directly out of the development. But no more, developers should not be expected to make up for existing deficiencies in infrastructure provision and the scale and nature of any provision or contribution must fairly and reasonably relate to the development proposed as well as be necessary in order for it to proceed.

There must not be an in-built assumption that payments will be sought for a range of different facilities regardless of existing levels of provision, contrary to Circular 5/05. Facilities to serve the District population as a whole, cannot be considered as being necessary in order to allow residential development to go ahead on individual sites (many of which will be very small). 

In relation to planning gain requirements, it would of course be inappropriate to seek payments from developers to deal with existing infrastructure deficits, payments can only be sought in relation to meeting additional demands from new development which cannot be met by existing facilities and services. It is unreasonable to expect developers to fund the upgrading and enhancement of existing facilities where this would be primarily for the benefit of existing residents, rather than being directly necessary in order to accommodate new population.

Therefore, whatever approach is adopted must be applied sufficiently flexibly in recognition of the fact that all development proposals are different. Each site is different and the nature and extent of existing provision of services and amenities in different locations is different and these must be taken into account in what is sought in association with new development. 

A great deal of work will be necessary to determine the extent of existing deficiencies in service provision before any attempt can be made to devise policies to ensure that the existing situation is not exacerbated by new development. It may be that new development can begin to assist in making up existing deficiencies in provision. However, first and foremost, what is sought from new development must be of principal benefit to the occupiers of new development. If this has offshoots in terms of benefits for the community at large so be it. But the sole purpose of seeking contributions should not be to secure wider community benefits where these do not fairly and reasonably relate in scale and kind to the development proposed. 

For these reasons the approaches will vary across the District and from site to site, and the site thresholds will not be the same in all circumstances and for all forms of service provision. 

HBF’s over-riding concern is that the Plan guidance should not be used to tax development in an arbitrary, unjustified and excessive manner. Rather it should be made clear, that any requirements will be applied sensibly, reasonably and flexibly taking into account all material considerations in order to arrive at what we all want which is high quality, sustainable development and places in which we all want to live. 

It is essential that every proposal is treated on its own merits, taking full account of individual site characteristics and development viability (as affected by the likely range of planning gain requirements).

Consideration needs to be given to the cumulative impact of all Planning Gain requirements, and the impact that these could have on the delivery of the District’s housing supply. This is a crucial issue.

Consultation

I look forward to being consulted on all future relevant DPD and SPD consultation documents (and any relevant background documents and studies) in the future, and would appreciate being notified in writing wherever these documents are being either submitted to the Secretary of State, or being Adopted. 

I also look forward to the acknowledgement of these comments in due course.

Yours faithfully,

Paul Cronk

HBF Regional Planner 

(Eastern Region)
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